JULY 10, 2025

PENN LAKE PARK BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

The Penn Lake Park Borough July Council meeting was held at the Penn Lake Park Community House. Council President Corey Beltz called the meeting to order at approximately 7:04 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag followed by a statement that the meeting is being recorded.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Tom Carter, Council President Corey Beltz, Council Members: Susan George, John Burden, Dan Eustice, and Lisa Stuart were present.

PUBLIC COMMENT: There was a question from Betty McGarrigan concerning public comment.

MINUTES:

Minutes from the June Council Meeting were distributed to council members via email and posted on the Penn Lake Park Borough website. The copies will be recorded as the official minutes. A **Motion** to accept the June Council Meeting Minutes was made by Beltz 2nd by Stuart. Roll Call: Beltz, Stuart, George, Burden, and Eustice, all in favor, none opposed. Motion Carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:

The Treasurer's Report was presented. A **Motion** was made by George, 2^{nd} by Eustice to accept the Treasurer's Report.

Roll Call: George, Eustice, Stuart, Burden, and Beltz, all in favor, none opposed. Motion carried.

RECEIPTS/BILLS:

A **Motion** was made by Beltz, 2nd by George to pay the bills of \$88,429.37 and to accept the receipts of \$142,794.43.

Roll Call: Beltz, George, Burden, Eustice, and Stuart, all in favor, none opposed. Motion carried.

PETITIONS OR COMPLAINTS: The Borough received complaints of minors operating a golf cart as well as an adult operating a golf cart with young children who were not safely secured.

CORRESPONDENCE: Breezeline sent a new Franchise Agreement for the Borough's consideration for a term of fifteen years.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

MAYOR – Carter – Nothing to report.

SOLICITOR – Dan Mulhern – A letter was sent to the Magistrate concerning a Short-Term Rental owner in violation of the Short-Term Rental Ordinance.

ZONING – 2 permits were issued for properties at 1529 Lakeview Dr. and 1327 Lakeview Drive. A permit was issued for a shed at 39 Terrace Dr.

RECREATION– **George** – Attended a Playground Safety Class and performed an inspection of the playground. George noted that approximately 20 cubic yards of mulch is needed for the playground area.

LAKE MANAGEMENT - Eustice –Water testing results have shown low counts for E. Coli; however, the last test was 184. Eustice commented that many lakes have seen an increase in E. coli results due to heavy rain.

GOOSE ABATEMENT – Eustice – The geese population has increased to about twenty-four. **RTK/RECORDS –Burden** – Nothing to Report.

ROADS –**Eustice** –Paving will begin after the 4th of July holiday. Shiffer Bituminous will give the Borough one week notice before beginning. Two additional areas need repair and will be addressed. Eustice suggested crack sealing should be considered to prevent deterioration of Borough roads. The AQUA water-main replacement project is complete. Eustice spoke to Kislan Construction regarding replacing some of the 6X6 street signposts.

SEWER – Beltz – Twelve new grinder cores were delivered. Beltz noted Sites Specific's quick response time for service calls.

SHORT TERM RENTALS- Burden -Attorney Mulhern sent a letter to the magistrate concerning a Short-Term Rental owner who is not in compliance with the Short-Term Rental Ordinance.

DAM – Stuart – 7-10-2025 Meeting- Dam Report

- Jim Brozena submitted a BRIC Grant on behalf of the Borough.
- There has been positive communication concerning the FEMA Grant.
- Representative Bresnahan forwarded a new grant application from the USDA.
- There is consideration of including a cut-off wall to the dam repair which will increase stability and longevity of the dam's life if funding can be secured.
- A Public Meeting scheduled for July 27th has been postponed until the Labor Day Weekend when more information becomes available.

NEW BUSINESS:

Motion to Purchase Pickle Ball Nets – A **Motion** was made by Beltz, 2nd by Stuart to purchase a pickle ball net from the "Go Fund Me" funds not to exceed \$600.

Roll Call: Beltz, Stuart, Burden, George, and Eustice, all in favor, none opposed. Motion Carried.

Playground Update – George will look into pricing for mulch.

Weed Spraying – A **Motion** was made by Eustice, 2nd by George to have Tigress spray for submersed weeds cost not to exceed \$9,500.00

Roll Call: Eustice, George, Stuart, Burden, and Beltz, all in favor.

Motion Carried.

Crack Sealing – A **Motion** was made by Eustice, 2nd by Beltz to have Shiffer Bituminous seal cracks on Borough roadways not to exceed \$3,000.00.

Roll Call: Eustice, Beltz, George, Stuart, and Burden, all in favor, none opposed. Motion Carried.

Dam Inspection – Will be completed by the Borough's engineer, Verdantas, (formerly Borton and Lawson).

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None

FINAL PUBLIC COMMENT: Carl Heck had a question concerning zoning for a lakeside shed. Betty McGarrigan raised issues concerning regulations, earned income tax, delinquent taxes, and fences around the AQUA property. She requested a list of Short-Term rental owners and the addresses of their property. Council Member Burden asked Council to respond to the County Traffic Survey and reminded Council of a virtual meeting for the EMS Regional Meeting on July 30 from 1 until 2 o'clock. Council President Beltz thanked Kislan Construction for cutting the grass on Hollenback for the July 4th weekend.

A **Motion** to adjourn was made by Beltz, 2nd by George. Roll Call: Beltz, George, Stuart, Eustice, and Burden, all in favor, none opposed. Motion Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 PM.

The next Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, August 14, at 7:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Burden, Secretary